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Herald Community Club Monthly Meeting Minutes – September 4, 2019
Meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm by Steven Larson. 





 15 voting members in attendance.

Secretaries’ minutes no minutes for August (no quorum) July and September will be reviewed in October
Treasurers’ report July report, Herald Day review, and August Treasurers reports were reviewed. On a motion from Cheryl Sheldon and a second from Tim Reinarts, AIF- reports approved.
Guest Business:
· HCC Crystal Gonzalez asked that HCC donate $350 for pumpkins for the Arcohe Harvest Festival. The item will be put on the October agenda for discussion. President Steven Larson stated that the item did not need a vote because it was an allocated item on the approved forecasted budget. Brenda Newhall stated that all donation requests should be presented in person and that no specific donations were allocated, just a general amount for donations. Brenda Newhall motioned that there not be a forecasted budget and the club should go back to the old way, no second to this motion was noted. Steven Larson asked for a copy of the approved budget and at that time one was not available. Discussion continued and Steven Larson left the meeting. 
Old Business:
· Website update- old account with Weebly has been located, was waiting to see if Robin could get log information. More information in October.
· Newsletter Update- no update available. 
· Herald Day review: Notes for next year
· Craft Booths- No changes noted oy process
· Live Auction- Discussion held on starting live auction @ 10:30am to avoid break in events
· Food/Info Booths- People asked about tri tip and biscuits and gravy. APTC stated that they would try to do tri tip next year but volunteer numbers need to be up for that to happen. Further discussion will be held on having biscuits and gravy next year. 
· Mud Volleyball- All went well.
· Royalty- All went well.
· Parade- all went well but would like to have more advertising in advance to try and get more entries. 
· T-shirts/Park Games- Broke even, no loss on apparel. Discussion is held to have water slides next year to try and attract more participants. Also discussed have a misting station in the park. Would also like to get Lyons Club back for bingo in the park.
· Permits/Security/Port a Potty/Dumpsters- Can probably get fewer porta-potties next year and discussion was held on changing the location to the other side of the park. 
· Car/Tractor Show- All went well. Some discussion was had on relocation into the park and this will be brought up next year.
· Set up/Clean up- Scouts and Sheriffs Crew- all went well.
· Beer Booth- All went well, but it was noted that attendance and sales fell drastically after the live auction. 
· Horse Shoes- All went well, still need to follow up with Jim Benner. 
· Contest Ribbons- Discussion held on having participant ribbons for the tractor show and also having more numbers on the events so that ribbons are not purchased if not needed. Also discussed ordering generic ribbons to avoid surplus. 
· Photography Contest- More advertisement needed on this and all areas of Herald Day. Must use Express Type and Graphics next time.
· Herald Day Book- All went well.
· Advertising- Need to use Express Type and Graphics next year, also trying to get a float entry in the Galt 4th of July parade to advertise Herald Day.

· Entertainment- Band needs to star on time and hopefully we can book earlier and save a bit of money.
· Canning/Baking Contest- Will have a co-chair next year to assist as the judging and labeling got a bit chaotic. 
· Replacement of stolen property- Discussion held on replacement of sound system and we are still trying to find a good system for ease of use and value. Update to be given next month. The membership did not discuss replacing the cotton candy machine as it was not used regularly. Ice chests have been replaced and are in the Connex. 
· Herald Day Reference Manual- Robin DeFehr will follow up in October to begin finalizing the reference manual sections. Chairpersons were asked to turn in their outlines at the October meeting.
New Business:
· HCC meeting time- Membership has requested to hold a discussion on changing the regular monthly meeting time to 6:30PM. Cheryl Sheldon Motioned to change the meeting time to 6:30PM, Kay Campbell seconded the motion; vote taken- All In Favor- motion passes. Kay Campbell will change the billboard. 

· Trunk-o-treat/ Harvest festival- APTC representative Crystal Gonzalez noted that the APTC is excited to partner with HCC for the community event. The Harvest Festival will be held on October 25th from 4 to 9 PM and is a community event, all are welcome. The club will begin to advertise for truck-o-treat and begin organizing the Haunted House outside behind the barn. We have a contact from VAPA for volunteers to be scarers. HCC representatives will attend the APTC planning meeting on 9/10/2019 @5PM in front of the school. 
· Donation to Herald Fire Department- Brenda Newhall motioned to donate $200 to the Herald Fire Department, Cheryl Sheldon seconded. Discussion ensued on the amount of the donation and the understanding of the Stepps family’s intention for the continued donation to the Herald Fire Department being contingent on the use of the Stepps property for the mud volley event. In general the membership did not agree on the appropriate amount. Brenda Newhall stated that the increase in security costs that were forced by the Herald Fire Department should be considered as part of the donation because this increased the costs. Deborah Larson stated that she believed the Stepps had a larger amount in mind for donation and cutting the donation amount may affect the club’s ability to use the land next year. 

During regular discussion, Margo Smoot moved to table the discussion until the club could get feedback from the Stepps and she suggested inviting them to October’s meeting, Julies Alvey seconded the motion to table. Vote was called, majority in favor- Tim Reinarts, Kay Campbell, and Brenda Newhall opposed- motion passes to table the discussion regarding donation to Herald Fire Department until October HCC meeting. 
· Donation to Liberty Ranch Volleyball- Brenda Newhall motioned to donate $1000 to Liberty Ranch Volleyball in return for their assistance during Herald Day mud volley, Kay seconded the motion. Discussion held on the donation being a payment for their referee services during mud volley. Robin DeFehr suggested that next year this donation should be listed a cost for the mud volleyball Chairperson reports and should be addressed prior to Herald Day for approval. It was noted that 33 girls stayed all day and assisted in the event, this donation seems reasonable for the all-day support.  Vote called, all-in-favor – motion passes to donate $1000 to Liberty Ranch Volleyball. 
· Halloween decorations- Tim Reinarts notified the membership that he has many Halloween decorations for donation to be used by the club or whoever would benefit from the donation. APTC representative, Crystal Gonzalez, asked for his contact information because the school could really use them. No further discussion on this matter was held. 
Road Committee Report
· Report on road issues- Work on Twin Cities Rd continues. Replacement of the culvert in front of the Herald Store has completed. Road cleaning continues by the county. 
Reimbursements:

· No reimbursements noted or requested. 
October Agenda Items:

· Arcohe Sewing Elective- Paula Selby
· HCC 2020 Calendar- Robin DeFehr

· Pumpkins for Arcohe- Crustal Gonzalez

· Budget Review- Brenda Newhall

· Chili Cook Off- Tim Reinarts

· Christmas in the Barn- Kay Campbell

· Christmas in the Park- Kay Campbell

· Donation to Herald Baptist Church- Margo Smoot
Upcoming Community Events:
· Archohe Harvest Festival and Trunk-o-Treat October 25th 4 to 9 PM @ Hearald Barn

Next Meeting: October 2, 2019 @ 6:30PM at Hendrickson Hall
Meeting adjourned on a motion by Carla Swartout and second by Tim Reinarts at 8:15PM.
Minutes by: Robin DeFehr
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